
     
 
 
 
   

News around The 
Highlands 

 

Board Meeting News 
Since there was no board meeting this 
month, the Board would like to extend a 
Happy Year wish to all! 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Other news 
 

     Firstly, I would like to give a big 
shout out to Jennifer Riley for helping 
with decorating the clubhouse for 
Christmas. A thank you went out for 
Mearline Schmidt and I, but Jennifer 
was not mentioned. She was the first to 
volunteer to help me and I really want to 
acknowledge her for her help.  
     The gate closing time will be reset to 
close at 5:00 PM starting Jan. 4, 2025. 
     Thank you all for responding to our 
impromptu poll of who is reading the 
Newsletter. We received a nearly 60% 
positive response. We will continue to 
provide the newsletter, but it has been decided to no longer include 
board meeting news in the newsletter as CJ faithfully sends a copy 
of the minutes of each meeting via email and hand deliveries.  
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ONGOING EVENTS 
Bowling – 12:30 pm 
Mondays at Ten Down 
Bowling Lanes 
 

Clubhouse Coffee – 
every other Tuesday at 
09:30 am, see Calendar 
Billiards – Wed 11:00am 

Walk Walk Exercise –         
M-W-F 8:45-9:30 am 
Chair Yoga - Mon/Wed/Fri 
9:30-10:30 am  
Caregiver Support 
Group – first Friday of 
each month. Next mtg 
should be Jan.3.  Contact 
CJ @ 805-822-7344 

MEETINGS 
Board Meeting:  Thursday, Jan. 23, 1:00 pm 
Reserve Committee Meeting: TBD 
Finance Committee Meeting: Jan. 21, 11:00 am 
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MEET YOUR NEIGHBOR 
We have had our first volunteer to for this feature! Thank you so much for doing 
this Mearline! My first plan for the return of this feature fell through. So I am 
thrilled that someone volunteered. Please consider volunteering, or responding 
affirmatively if I contact you, to share a little about yourself so we can all get to 
know each other. A brief bio, interests/hobbies, and how you came to move here 
are some of things that would be of interest. 
 
Hello, my name is Mearline Schmidt and I live at the bottom of the hill at  
176 Highland Vista Lane.  
My early years were spent in Klamath Falls, OR. My father worked for the 
Railroad during WWII and our family spent many summers living in a 
converted boxcar down at the rail tracks. I remember how proud we were to 
collect string and gum wrappers to help the war efforts and to recite the 
Pledge of Allegiance every day at the beginning of school.  
When I was seven, we moved to Tiller. There were no utilities and one of our 
chores was to carry water from a spring up the road to our house. We 
attended a one room schoolhouse and studied by an oil lamp at night.  
When I was ten, we moved to Roseburg where I was able to enter the 
Roseburg school system, graduating in 1956. Big full fluffy skirts and white 
saddle shoes were in vogue then. Those were happy years for me being 
involved in sports, rallies and school activities. I had perfect attendance. To 
this day my classmates and I get together at least twice a year.  
After graduating, I spent a couple of years finding myself before I found the 
man I spent the next 61 years with, raising two wonderful children. Not 
always easy, but worth every gray hair and wrinkle. Sadly, my husband and 
daughter are no longer with us.  
Along the way, I joined Epsilon Sigma Alpha, an international ladies sorority 
dedicated to helping others. I excelled in this journey becoming the Oregon 
state president in 1993. More importantly, we make a difference in helping 
those who are less fortunate. The organization’s chapters have organized the 
Easter Seal telethon for years and support St. Jude’s every year as well.  
This brings me to my love and dedication to The Highlands at Vista Ridge. 
My husband, Wayne, and I moved into this development in 1998. At that time, 
there were only 13 or 14 homes developed. I have served several years on the 
Board and various committees. I have watched the community grow into one 
of the most enticing communities in Roseburg and I continue my desire to get 
to know all of my new neighbors. Now, I would like to hear from some others, 
so I can get to know YOU better! 

😊
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EVENTS 
There is not much going on so far for the month of January, 2025. I guess 
everyone is resting up from the Christmas holiday! There are some weekly events 
at some of the local breweries/pubs, wineries, and farmer’s markets. For more info, 
see the website listed below 
Jan. 1-Feb. 28 – Quilts and Christmas-10-5pm Douglas County Museum. Entrance 
rates apply. 
Jan. 11 – Michael Firestone “I am King” tribute to Michael Jackson, 7-9 pm, $20-
30, Seven Feathers Casino, Canyonville. Tickets available in person at the gift 
gallery, on line, or through ETix #800-514-3849 
 

There’s numerous Trivia/DJ Trivia and Karaoke nights.  
For details, see the website below: 

More info at https://www.experienceroseburg.com/ 
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